
  

  

Old Pueblo A
March 2021 

Tucson Chapter 
Model A Ford Club of America 



2 

  

 
2021 OFFICERS 

 
President: 

David Ramsower 
ramsowerd@gmail.com 

520-661-4493 
 

1st Vice President: 
Sindy Osterman 

scubamngirl51@gmail.com 
651-338-3390 

 
2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 
softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

520-296-2079 
 

Treasurer: 
Mike Liebert 

hikingmike@aol.com 
520-529-8662 

 
Secretary: 

Frank Pyrdeck 
frankpyrdeck@aol.com 

520-870-9017 
 
 

2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Chuck Thim 
Ray Feierstein 

Dan Jensen 
Tom McWilliams 
Ernie Williams 

Joe Findysz 

 

 
ADVERTISING RATES: 
Cover Ads.….$20.00/year 

 
EDITOR: 

David Rivard 
PO Box 249 

Vail, AZ 85641 
520-428-4929 

modeladude@outlook.com 
 

TUCSON CHAPTER DUES: 
$15/year family or 

$10/year individual 
 

MEETINGS: 
Regular meetings are held on the 

first Tuesday of each month 
(except December) at 7:30 PM. 

 Jim Click Ford 
 6244 E. 22nd Street 
Tucson, AZ  85711 

 
MONTHLY OUTING: 

Fourth Sunday of the month 
or as voted by the 
club membership 

 
The Tucson Model A Club is 
a local chapter of MAFCA: 

Model A Ford Club 
of America, Inc. 

250 S. Cypress Street 
La Habra, CA  90631 

562-697-2712 
Toll free (for orders only, 

including MAFCA membership): 
866-379-3619 

www.mafca.com 

OLD PUEBLO A 
Official Monthly Publication 

Tucson Chapter, Model A Ford Club of America 
7060 E. 21st Street, Tucson, AZ  85710 

www.tucsonmodelafordclub.org 
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A group of members decided to have an impromptu picnic at Fort Lowell 
Park on March 6.  Here is their report: 
 
As Mr. Rogers sang, “It was a lovely day in the neighborhood” for 13 
Club members and some addiƟonal family members plus one curious 
gopher to enjoy a “socially distanced” picnic under a shade tree in Fort 
Lowell Park.  We had 9 Model A’s, 2 Model T’s, a modern car and a 
modern pickup in aƩendance. Folks visiƟng the park had the opportunity 
to take a close up look at the cars.  In one instance, very young girl was 
able to sit in the Lieberts’ car and honk the horn!  She was thrilled.  All in 
all, it was a great chance to catch up with some members whom we 
haven’t seen very oŌen in the past year. 
 
- David Ramsower 

Picnic in the Park 
Saturday March 6 
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 Picnic in the Park 
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A few members have been going to the car 
shows at LiƩle Anthony’s Diner recently.  Al 
Montgomery, Ernie and Ann Williams, and 

Mike and Ann 
Liebert all won 
awards in the pre-
50’s category.  All 
in all, there were 
14 vehicles from 
our club at the 
shows.   Here are 
a few pictures 
from the show on 
February 27. 

Little Anthony’s Car Shows 
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Due to the current pandemic and associated social distancing 
requirements, our club outings and monthly general meetings 
have been temporarily suspended.  We will resume our usual club 
activities as soon as the public health situation permits.  
Evaluation is being done on a month-by-month basis.  Nothing is 
currently scheduled for March or April, but see pages 10-13 for 
upcoming outside opportunities in April, May and June. 
 
Meanwhile, our monthly newsletter (the one you’re reading now) 
will continue as usual with Model A articles, news and items of 
general interest to Model A club members. 
 
Club announcements will appear in the newsletter and be sent out 
via email to all club members who have provided their email 
address.  If you’re not already receiving club announcements from 
Ray Feierstein via email and want to be included, please email Ray 
at sanrays@msn.com and ask to be added to the list. 

Events Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Southern Pacific RR depot in Tucson, 1930s.  It was restored to 
its 1940s Spanish Colonial style in 2004.  - Arizona Historical Society  

Tucson in the 1930’s 
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   NEXT MEETING: 
 

To be scheduled as soon 
as public health conditions 
permit.  See page 8 for 
more information. 

Mar  3  – Brandy McLain 
Mar  4  – Candi Eppley 
Mar  7  – Linda Borg 
Mar  9  – Gay Thompson 
Mar 12 – Bob Karn 
Mar 13 – Nancy Riechers 
Mar 14 – Karen Kapferer 
Mar 15 – Joe Findysz 
Mar 17 – Soraya Bellon 
Mar 19 – Jeanne Mietzner 
Mar 21 – Kathie McWilliams 
Mar 23 – David Rivard 
Mar 24 – Marie Cling 
Mar 25 – Bill Ellis 
Mar 26 – Andy Neal, Jr. 

Happy Anniversary 
 Mar  5  – Jerry & Audrey Ashcraft 

Mar 14 – Norm & Christy Strong 
Mar 15 – Chuck & Lynn Thim 
Mar 16 – Mike & Ann Liebert 
Mar 21 – David & Molly Ramsower 
Mar 22 – Tom & Kathie McWilliams 
Mar 26 – Richard & Jane Held 

Happy 

Saint 

Patrick’s 

Day 
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Rodders Days 

Although this is not an official Club acƟvity, Dave Tucker is 
coordinaƟng the parƟcipaƟon of any of our members who want to 
aƩend this year’s Rodders Days.   Ray Feierstein emailed the entry 
form with instrucƟons to all club members who have an email 
address on file with him.  The entry fee for club members is $15.  If 
you don’t have email, or if you have any quesƟons, contact Dave 
Tucker at 520-248-5270. 

Wanted 
 

Model A Pickup, prefer 
closed cab, driver 
quality.  Any year.  Close 
to stock. 
 
Rick Black, Las Cruces 
541-499-1356 
RickBlack44@gmail.com  

Storage Needed 
 

I’m looking for a safe, enclosed place to 
store a car for two months, Nov & Dec of 
2021, unƟl I arrive in Green Valley for the 
winter.  Any recommendaƟons? 
 
Mike Neeley 
Twin Cites Model A Club 
651-636-6966 
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RV and Campgrounds 
 
Saco River Camping Area (½ mile from the Host Hotel) - 1550 White Mountain Hwy. 
North Conway, NH  603-356-3360  www.Sacorivercampingarea.com 
 
The Beach Camping Area (1.5 miles from the Host Hotel) - 776 White Mountain 
Highway, North Conway, NH  603-447-2723  www.thebeachcampingarea.com 
 
Eastern Slope Camping Area (2.5 miles from the Host Hotel) - 584 White Mountain 
Highway, Conway, NH  603-447-5092  info@easternslopecamping.com 
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Jim Click Ford Shorty & Isabel Allison 

Mike & Ann Liebert 

Chuck & Lynn Thim 

Scott & Cathy Parsons 

David & Molly Ramsower 

Bob Karn & Christina Laukaitis 

Thank You to Our 2021 Club Sponsors 
 

 

Model T’s and Model A’s 

Tucson’s Most Reliable & Complete Independent Repair Facility. 
Nissan, Honda & Toyota Mechanics. 

Andy Neal Jr. 

For Sale:  Model A Style Trunk 
 

$150 or best 
offer. 

 
Contact 
Jim MoƩ 

520-429-8461 
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7060 E. 21st Street 
Tucson, A

Z  85710 
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